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 -PRESS RELEASE-

 ARBITRATOR OVERTURNS WHITE TERMINATION

 City Withdraws Administrative Charges Against Willoughby

 NEW HAVEN- An Arbitrator ruled today that language in the Police Union

 contract supersedes the City's General Order regarding when an

 officer's retirement is considered official. The contract states that

 the retirement is recognized from the moment when an application is

 submitted. However, the General Order leaves the decision to the Pension

 Board to approve the retirement application.

 The ruling today, in the termination case of William White, a former

 New Haven Lieutenant, overruled the Board of Commissioner's decision

 made last spring that terminated White for his crimes instead of

 allowing him to retire. White had submitted his retirement application

 prior to the Board's decision to terminate. Under the General Order,

 the termination, despite taking place after the retirement application

 was submitted, would have held.

 "The language in the contract is unfortunate," said Mayor John

 DeStefano, Jr. "When someone fails to uphold their oath to the

 community, breaks their trust and behaves in the manner that White,

 Kaspezyck, Silva and Willoughby did, they don't deserve to be able to

 retire from the Police Department nor do they deserve the benefits that

 accompany that designation."

 In light of the Arbitrator's decision, the Board of Police

 Commissioners decided to cancel a termination hearing scheduled for this

 evening regarding Clarence Willoughby. "The Aribitrator's ruling

 made making a decision on whether or not to terminate Willoughby a moot

 point," said Richard Epstein, Chair of the Board of Police

 Commissioners. "We look forward to resolving this issue to ensure a

 clear understanding of the process and to make sure that rewards are

 reserved for officers who perform their duties as opposed to those who

 use a contract to get away with something they don't deserve."

 "While I've been adamant about having this hearing to discuss

 terminating Willoughby, the Arbitrator unfortunately made that decision

 for us through today's ruling," said Police Chief Francisco Ortiz.

 "Read in light of today's decision, Willoughby's retirement

 went into effect 10 days ago and supersedes our general order that

 positioned us to terminate him."

 The City plans to pursue new language in the police contract including

 a "Bad Boy Clause," which divests individuals of their pensions and

 related benefits when found guilty of using their position in such a

 manner that violates the public's trust.

  "We're about to enter previously scheduled negotiations with the

 Police Union for a new contract which presents an opportunity to get the

 right contract language. This would involve a change to language to

 include a Bad Boy Clause. We'll also work to make it impossible for

 someone to file for disability as a way out of being terminated

 following wrongdoing and to clarify the status of retirement benefits

 for individuals who have not met the community's expectations as

 police officers and public servants," said DeStefano.

 [END]

 Jessica A. Mayorga

 Director of Communications

 City of New Haven

 203.946.7660

 203.627.4224 (mobile)

 jmayorga@newhavenct.net

 www.cityofnewhaven.net

